UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

October 26, 2015

Mr. Richard S. Goorevich, Senior Policy Advisor
Office of Nonproliferation and Arms Control
National Nuclear Security Administration

U.S. Department of Energy

1000 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20585-1615

Dear Mr. Goorevich:

Enclosed is an application, dated October 16, 2015, received by the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory
Commission from Edlow International Company, requesting amendment No. 01 to its existing
license, XSNM3763. The license presently authorizes the export of low-enriched uranium to
Australia for fuel and medical isotope production at the OPAL reactor.

The purpose of the amendment is to: 1) include an additional intermediate consignee, and
2) include an additional U.S. party to the export.

Assurances from Australia that the material will be subject to all of the terms and conditions of
an agreement for cooperation, are required. Your assistance in obtaining the necessary
assurances will be appreciated.

Sincerely,

By L Ov\/\—/

Andrea R. Jones, Acting Chief
Export Controls and Nonproliferation Branch
Office of International Programs

Enclosure:

Application Dated 10/16/2015
XSNM3763/01 — Australia
Docket Number 11006195

cc w/enclosure;

H. Lane, NRC/NMSS K. Strangis, DOE/NNSA O. Bukharin, NRC/NSIR
S. Aguilar, NRC/NMSS R. DeLaBarre, DOS E. Sauls, DTRA
S. Clagett, DOC P. Dessaules, DOE/NMMSS R. Bennette, DHS/CBP

O. Toigo, DHS/CBP J. Norles, DOE/NNSA



